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In April, the newly formed Superstition Chapter had their membership kick-off meeting at 
the VFW in Apache Junction. There was a great turnout of approx. 25 new and potential 
members including ABATE President Jim Butsback, State Secretary Dawn Parker and 
Chairman Woody Phillips. 

Marc Schultz, the chapter Coordinator along with Becky Pennington – Secretary and Tiffanie 
Rigby - Treasurer welcomed, the group and explained why they were forming the new 
chapter. It is, unfortunately, a response to recent family losses and injuries due to accidents 
involving motorcycles. As of this morning (the day after that meeting) there are already 18 
members and we hope to have several more join soon. 

The chapter is currently in Charter status until the next meeting at 5 pm on May 12. You 
have until the end of that meeting to become a “charter” member of this chapter which will 
save you $5 on each renewal forever. So not only will you be joining an organization 
dedicated to the freedom of the road and safe riding for all riders on all bikes, you will save 
a good deal of money over the years as well. 

Until next time, Ride Free, Ride Safe, Ride Endorsed and watch those intersections! 


